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The Southland Board of Directors has decided to oppose a proposed regulatory change before the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee that would allow producers to add chocolate or yoghurt coatings and/or cocoanut flakes to products they sell in the certified section of the market.  The Board views allowing chocolate and similar confections in the certified market to be contrary to the original intent of the certified farmers’ market program.  The Board was also concerned that enforcement of the producer requirements for the products covered in chocolate would be nearly impossible. It is unlikely that County Ag Commissioners would be willing or capable of determining the source of the nuts or fruits used in the confections. (
On Thursday, July 28, 2005, the Market Standards Subcommittee of the Certified Farmers’ Market Advisory Committee approved a Southland proposal to limit non-ag sales within 1000 feet of a certified farmers’ market.  The text of the regulatory proposal reads as follows: “During the months of May through October, an operator of a certified farmers’ market shall not permit, allow, grant permission to, rent a stall to or receive consideration of any kind from a vendor of a non-agricultural product in proximity to a certified farmers’ market where the area utilized for non-agricultural product vendors exceeds 25% of the area designated for producers and certified producers of agricultural products selling in the certified farmers’ market.  The relative size of the areas for the certified market sales and non-agricultural product venders shall be determined by measuring the front footage of the various vendor stalls in the respective areas.  For example, a farmers’ market with a certified section that consists of six producers with 10’ x 10’ stalls and five producers with 20’ x 10’ stalls would have an area of 160’ designated for agricultural product sales.  The area utilized by non-agricultural venders in this example could be no more than 25% of the area designated for agricultural sales, or a total of 40’.  For the purposes of this regulation, proximity to the market shall be defined as within 1000’ of the certified section of the market.” (
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